European Data Protection Supervisor From:

To:

Sent at: 11/12/20 13:46:41

Our ref.: 2019-0806 - D(2020) 2878 Subject:

Dear Madam,

Please find attached a letter signed electronically by Mr Wojciech Rafał WIEWIÓROWSKI for the above mentioned subject.

Kind regards,

## **EDPS Secretariat**



Tel. (+32) 228 31900 | Fax +32(0)22831950 | >

Email edps@edps.europa.eu
European Data Protection Supervisor Postal address: Rue Wiertz 60, B-1047 Brussels Office address: Rue Montoyer 30, B-1000 Brussels

This email (and any attachment) may contain information that is internal or confidential. Unauthorised access, use or other processing is not permitted. If you are not the intended recipient please inform the sender by reply and then delete all copies. Emails are not secure as they can be intercepted, amended, and infected with viruses. The EDPS therefore cannot guarantee the security of correspondence by email.



## WOJCIECH RAFAŁ WIEWIÓROWSKI SUPERVISOR

Mrs Catherine DE BOLLE Executive Director Europol P.O Box 908 50 NL - 2509 LW The Hague

Brussels, 11 December 2020

WRW/AG/vm/ D(2020) 2878 C 2019-0806 Please use edps@edps.europa.eu for all correspondence

**Subject:** Closure of case 2019-0806

Production of statistics and provision of information under Articles 30(6)

and 31(3) of the Europol Regulation

Dear Mrs De Bolle,

We would like to inform you that the EDPS is closing its own initiative inquiry related to the legal obligation for Europol to provide the EDPS with statistics on their operational data according to Articles 30(6) and 31(3) of the Europol Regulation (case 2019-0806).

These statistics were provided on the 03/07/2020 and on the 24/09/2020 in line with a template provided by the EDPS.

We would like to take this opportunity to remind Europol that this is an annual exercise which is important to the EDPS as it helps focusing its efforts in the supervision of Europol.

Now that Europol has implemented a process to collect these statistics, we would request that they be provided without delay every year at the end of November.

It may be possible that the EDPS amends the template so as to collect more information than what is currently requested. If that were the case, the EDPS will provide an updated template sufficiently in advance of the yearly deadline to give Europol time to readjust its process in line with the updated request.

Yours sincerely,

[e-signed]

Wojciech Rafał WIEWIÓROWSKI